TO WHOM IT MAY CONCERN
 

As a local resident living near the proposed Site ref. Planning Application: 13/00321/OUT

 I would like to register my Objection to the Plan.
 

Firstly, to build a total of 1000 Dwellings in an area of such beauty and so close to Salt Way, which is used by many people, seems to be outrageous when other areas have already been designated and approved for development.
 

Secondly, although you mention the required infrastructure in the Proposal Outline, the overall impact to Banbury will be disastrous as the local highways in and around the wider locality are already a significant problem for travellers who require access to the motorway.  During working hours the difficulty to journey through/to such places as Tesco/Morrisons/Beaumont Road and Overthorpe is frequently curtailed by "bumper to bumper" traffic.
 

Thirdly, to increase the number of shopping centres and leisure areas will be a commercial disaster for the centre of Banbury; increased job seekers will have a major problem to gain employment as Banbury does not have a significant manufacturing/commercial presence.
 

Fourthly, The amount of traffic would increase enormously: 1000 dwellings could equate to private ownership of +800 cars, plus commercial traffic; the adverse impact to the environment would be substantial.
 

Finally, Salt Way should remain as is and continue to be the Southern Boundary for Banbury, thereby leaving all land beyond this point as countryside. 
 

I would be very grateful if the Council will support my Objection and reject the Application at the earliest opportunity.
 

Thank you for giving me the opportunity to express my thoughts.
 

Yours sincerely,
 

Brian Oliver
80 Waller Drive,
Banbury
OX16 9NR
